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24 August 2020 
 
 

Dear Tracy 
 
Field Hospital Review – Swansea Bay University Health Board 

 
Welsh Government has now received the final report from the Integrated Assurance Hub 
regarding the field hospitals at Swansea Bay.  I understand that Health Board colleagues 
have been fully included in the review.  In particular, the role of Senior Responsible Office 
was shared between your Director of Finance and the Health Department’s Deputy Director 
of Capital Estates & Facilities, and that you have opportunity to comment on factual 
accuracy.  I am enclosing the final document. 
 
The report is intended to capture learning from the field hospitals development, as well as 
identify the key residual risks and potential mitigating actions.  I would be grateful for 
confirmation that the Board has considered the report and accepts the recommendations. In 
addition, I am keen to see the Health Board’s response to the recommendations.  I would 
be grateful if an updated action plan could be provided by 4 September.  Given the Delivery 
Confidence Assessment, the review team have advised that a follow up Assurance of Action 
Plan (AAP) exercise should be undertaken within 6 weeks.  It would be helpful to receive a 
copy of the AAP in due course. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Dr Andrew Goodall CBE 
 
Enc. 
 
cc: Darren Griffiths 
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Alan Brace 
Samia Saaed-Edmonds 
Val Whiting 

 


